## Record of Proceedings

## Minutes of the Radnor Township Board of Trustees

August 12, 2019 Page 214

The Radnor Township Board of Trustees met on Monday, August 12, 2019 at 7:00 PM at the Radnor Community Center.

Those present were Dan Boysel, Teresa Watkins, Dave Weber, Kenny Fryman, Dawn Pack, Mike and Diana Foreman, George and Linda Webb, Randy Butts, Todd Coonfare and John Coonfare.

Dan called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes of the July 22, 2019 meeting were read. Teresa moved to approve the July 22, 2019 meeting minutes and Dave seconded.

Mr. Fryman advised the Board of Trustees that the Ohio Historical Marker application for the site of the former Radnor School was in process at the Ohio Historical Society and that a determination for the approval for the marker should be made in September.

Mr. Fryman stated that the Radnor Alumni Association was in search of community improvement projects to financially assist with their Pride in Radnor funds. Several projects were discussed which included a privacy fence between the maintenance building and the east cemetery driveway entrance on Radnor Road, the Our Heroes Monument and American or seasonal flags for the poles in the village.

Several residents expressed concerns to the Board of Trustees of the ongoing actions of a resident of Gallant Road. There is concern that the resident is living on the property without water or electric service. In addition, the resident has posted a variety of signs in front of the property that may be construed as threatening or inappropriate. The Delaware County Sheriff has been to the property on numerous occasions and monitors the activities there on a constant basis. The Delaware County Prosecutor and Delaware General Health District will be consulted for the appropriate action regarding this matter.

Todd reported that the John Deere 757 mower was at Parrott Implement for service. They have estimated that the mower requires approximately \$800.00 worth of repairs. The mower has 2,800 hours on it and the Board of Trustees discussed the possibility of replacing the mower.

Todd advised the Board of Trustees that the road mower was back in service and that the flagpole at the park had been painted.

Page 215

Dave presented the Board of Trustees with an estimate for the required electric work associated with the fuel tank installation at the community center from Sellers Electric Company, Inc. The total cost for the installation of the electric for the fuel tank is \$12,500.00. Based on their response to do the necessary work related to installing the new fuel tanks at the maintenance building and community center, Dave moved to have Sellers Electric Company, Inc. proceed with the electric service work required and Teresa seconded. All aye.

Teresa advised the Board of Trustees that she was in the process of formulating the fact sheet for the township to provide for the upcoming road levy.

Dan stated that he had received feedback from several township residents on their desire to provide input on future improvements to the park.

The Board of Trustees signed all of the documents related to the road surfacing improvements to Hedley Road from Small's Asphalt Paving, Inc.

The Board of Trustees signed the July 31, 2019 Bank Reconciliation.

There being no further business, Dave moved to adjourn and Dan seconded.

Dan Boysel, Chairperson

Teresa Watkins, Vice Chairperson

Dave Weber, Trustee

John Coonfare, Township Fiscal Officer